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February 4, 2025, Meeting

Minutes of the February 4, 2025, Meeting of the Board of Supervisors

[bookmark: _Hlk131588572]The Public Meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:10 pm. on 2/4/25 by Chairman Bill Wylie. In attendance were Township Supervisors William Wylie, Emery Taylor & Jacob Chalfin.

Jacob Chalfin moved to approve January 6, 2025 meeting minutes and Emery Jones Taylor seconded the motion, minutes were approved by a unanimous vote.  Emery Jones Taylor moved to approve the January 6, 2025 reorganization meeting minutes, Bill Wylie seconded the motion, the minutes were approved by unanimous vote. 
   	
[bookmark: _Hlk179181703]The financial report was given showing a balance of $20,762.56 in the Payroll account, $37,648.17 in General Funds, $6,669.73 in State Funds. The PLGIT (Pennsylvania Local Government Investment Trust) accounts show totals of $300,585.00 in General Funds, $164,504.79 in State Funds, and $96,070.48 in Equipment Funds. Emery Jones Taylor moved to approve the financial report, Jacob Chalfin seconded, it was approved by unanimous vote.

Bill Wylie read the zoning report and there were two permits issued and several inspections during the month of January. 

Emery asked about 70 Chapel Road which has a permit application pending. Bill is concerned the new owners may try to run their business from the property which is Ag-Conservation district not commercial. 

Roadmaster gave an update on the route 82 bridge which is closed for repairs. Hugh spoke with PennDot and representative Christina Sappey who gave good reviews of Loftus, the contractor who is doing repairs. The bridge is in a historical district which adds an extra layer of County oversight. Hugh described how the bridge will be constructed. Demolition of old bridge is to start Monday, February 10 2025. 
The roads crew has been busy salting and plowing the roads from the recent snow storms. Hugh is keeping an eye on a used backhoe which is being auctioned. 

With no further business to attend, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Next public meeting of the supervisors will be at the township garage on March 4, 2025 at 7:00 PM.

Respectfully Submitted

Elliot Blake,
Secretary/Treasurer
The Supervisors request that any subject or question requiring advise from Solicitor, when absent, will not be addressed without legal consultation and will be postponed until next regularly scheduled meeting.  The supervisors may postpone any discussion on subjects not submitted to the Secretary seven (7) days prior to the regularly scheduled meeting.

